# ROSCOE PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSUSTIER 04.10.24

# WELCOME

Dear parents and carers,

Welcome to the first Roscoe newsletter of the new school year. We have had a very busy start to September and October with our Year 5, Year 4 and Year 3 classes all travelling to Colomendy for their residential trips. It has been fantastic to see and hear all about how our children have been having a good go of all of the activities and how they have been working in teams to help and support each other.









## AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

Our after school clubs that run until 4.30pm will begin on Monday 14th October

## LFC COACH JACK

OUR LFC COACH JACK IS NOW IN SCHOOL ALL DAY ON A FRIDAY. HE WILL BE TEAM TEACHING OUR PE LESSONS FROM YEARS 1 TO 6 WITH CLASS TEACHERS. HIS AFTER SCHOOL CLUB BEGINS FRIDAY 11 OCTOBER 2024

**PEKIT REMINDER -**

OUR SCHOOL PE KIT IS BLACK SHORTS & A
WHITE T-SHIRT BRANDED OR UNBRANDED.
ORDER FORMS FOR THE SCHOOL TRACKSUIT
WILL BE SENT HOME NEXT WEEK.

NO FOOTBALL KITS, GYM WEAR OR TRACKSUITS ARE ALLOWED





OUR FOREST OUTDOOR AREA IS VERY NEAR TO COMPLETION. WE HAD SOME UNEXPECTED DELAYS AND SETBACKS DUE TO BAD WEATHER AND HIGH WINDS OVER THE SUMMER HOLIDAYS BUT WE ARE REALLY EXCITED THAT WE NOW HAVE OUR TWO MAIN TEACHING AREAS SET UP READY TO GO.

OUR BIRD HOUSES AND BUG HOTELS ARE ON THEIR WAY! PLEASE KEEP A LOOK OUT ON DOJO OVER THE NEXT FEW WEEKS FOR UPDATES.



## THE ROSCOE

During our assemblies and in class, we have been talking a lot about the Roscoe Way. Victoria, Year 6 has explained the Roscoe Way below -

"The Roscoe Way is a set of rules that all Roscoe children follow, it means we are all Respectful, Responsible, Safe and Ready. All of our children follow the Roscoe Way rules, from Nursery all the way to Year 6."

Please ask your child to tell you about how they follow the Roscoe way.



# THE ROSCOE WAY

- Respectful
- Responsible
- Ready
- Safe

# STAR OF THE WEEK

Reception - Lucas Year 1 - Harry Year 2 - Joel

Year 4 - Max
Year 5 - Wade
Year 6 - Abby

## CLASS DOJO

Class Dojo is our school app that we use as one of our main ways to communicate with parent and carers.

If you are not signed up for this already, please come and speak to a member of our office team or see your child's class teacher and they will be able to help you get set up.

Our current parent/carer Dojo sign up for each class is:

Nursery - 82% Reception - 100%

Year 1 - 97%

**Year 2 -92 %** 

Year 3 - 86%

**Year 4 - 87%** 

**Year 5 - 87%** 

Year 6- 93%



Our PTA is organising Roscoe Pr

Our PTA is organising Roscoe Primary's Monster Mash Disco, details are below -

Wednesday 23rd October Years 1,2,3 - 4pm-4.45pm Years 4,5,6 - 5pm-6pm

Fancy dress <u>optional</u>- please be mindful of scary costumes and how other children might feel.

Tickets on sale from the office week beginning 7th October. It is £2 per ticket which includes a snack. We will have a special disco for our Reception children during school time.





Resident Local Artist, Kirsty Bate, came into school over the summer holidays and created a permanent mural for our 100 Year Celebration of Roscoe Primary. This beautiful mural has been based on William Roscoe's poem, The Butterfly's Ball and the Grasshopper's Feast. We're hoping for Kirsty to come back to create more beautiful pieces of artwork around school.

#### ATTENDANCE

Our whole school attendance figure for this week from Reception to Year 6 is a fantastic 97.7%. Thank you to all parents and carers for working with us to make sure we improve our attendance and punctuality at Roscoe. We are above our whole school target of 97%. Let us keep going and let's aim for 100%.

All children should be in school, on time, each day. Being late to school after the register has closed will affect your child's attendance figure. We must keep up this good work and continue to work together to ensure our children get the best education possible.

#### BIKEABILITY

At the beginning of September children from years 5 & 6 completed bikeability level 2 meaning they are now allowed to cycle on the roads. Mrs Blackwell is hoping to arrange learn to ride sessions for children who are still using stabilisers and balance bikes for EYFS next year.



# HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU

Year 6 Gary Junior Hollie Daniel John Victoria

Year 5 Aleena Ethan Ajwa Moaz Year 4
Oakley
Sonny
Florence
Joel

Year 3 Year 2
Doha Emily
Amaya
Amaya
Daisy

**Reception** Princess

Nursery
Annie
Ebony-Rose
Arthur
Lewy
Willow



# EVENTS

#### 11th October

Harvest Festival at St Andrew's Church

#### 23rd October

Roscoe Primary's Monster Mash Disco 28th October - 1st November Half Term

DATE

#### 15th November

Children in Need

#### 20th November

Flu Vaccine

#### 20th December

Last Day of Term

Have a lovely weekend and we will see you all on Monday!

Mrs Jones